Naissances et Décès

Remerciements, À la mémoire, Fiançailles

DIED

BOYD, Kenneth - Passed away peacefully in Ormstown on August 1, 2007 at the age of \$3. He leaves behind his wife Phyllis, his children Thomas (Francine), Michael, Stephen and the late Gary, his grandchildren Vicky, Cynthia and Alexander as well as three great-grandchildren, his sister Kathleen, family and friends. Visitation at the McGerrigle Funeral Home Inc., 70 Lambton, Ormstown, QC. (tel. 450.829.2214) on Friday, August 10 from 2-5 and 7-10 p.m. A brief graveside service will be held at the St. Antoine Abbé Cemetery on Saturday, August 11 at 1 p.m. followed by a reception at the Royal Canadian Legion, Ormstown. In lieu of flowers, donations to the Women's Auxiliary of the Barrie Memorial Hospital, 28 Gale St., Ormstown, QC J0S 1K0 would be appreciated.

GREER, Robert Harold (1932-2007) -Following a courageous battle with cancer, at the Barrie Memorial Hospital on July 12, 2007. Beloved husband of Janice Ritchie and loving father of Robin (Dan Hawthorne), Jennifer (Darren Orr) and Julie (Bart Jeuris), He will be greatly missed by his cherished grandchildren Lindsey, Wyatt, Chelsea, Brianna and Jade. He leaves to mourn his sisters Edith Fisher, Margaret Kyle, Mac Geeer, Elsie Greer, his brother Frank Greer (Linda), sister-in-law Euna Greer and brother-in-law Gordon Cullis, Predeceased by John, Fred, Lillian and Clifford, He will be missed by his many nieces and nephews and friends. Special thanks to Dr. Blonde, Dr. Aiken and the kind staff of the Barrie Memorial Hospital, as well as the staff of the Montreal General Hospital and Dr. Feldman and her team. Thank-you to the C.L.S.C. nurses for their excellent care. The funeral was held on July 19 at 10 a.m. at St-Andrew's United Church in Hemmingford. Donations in memory of Robert Harold Greer can be made to the Women's Auxiliary of Barrie Memorial Hospital, 28 Gale Street, Ormstown JOS 1KO. Arrangements entrusted to Gilles Serre Inc. Funeral Home, Hemmingford, 450,246,3988, 1.800,263,3074.

HAY, Grace (née Kane) - Passed away in Huntingdon on August 1, 2007 at the age of 86 years, Mrs. Grace Hay (née Kane), wife of the late Leslie Hay. She leaves to mourn her only child Roy and his wife Cindy and many relatives and friends. Visitation was held Tuesday, August 7, 2007 from 12 to 2 p.m. followed by the funeral service at the funeral home chapel at 2 p.m. Burial at Athelstan Protestant Cemetery. Donations to The Heart and Stroke Foundation would be appreciated by the family,

O'CONNOR - Most Reverend Hubert Patrick, O.M.I., Bishop Emeritus of the Diocese of Prince George, BC, passed away suddealy on July 24, 2007 in Toronto, ON. He was born February 17, 1928 in Huntingdon, Quebec; Ordained to the priesthood of the Congregation of the Missionary Oblates of Mary Immaculate, June 5, 1955 in Ottawa, ON. His Episcopal Ordination took place at St-Augustine's Church in Vancouver, BC on December 8, 1971. Bishop O'Connor served as Bishop of Whitehorse, YT 1971 to 1986 and Bishop of Prince George, BC 1986 to 1991. Following his retirement he resided at Oblate Centre House in Duncan, BC. Son of the late Patrick O'Connor and Stella Walsh. Bishop O'Connor is survived by one sister, Kathleen (Gerald) Brisebois, Huntingdon, Quebec, two brothers, Cyril (Shirley Rowat) O'Connor of Williams Lake, BC and Harold (Cheryl Farmer) O'Connor of Mission, BC, and one sister-in-law, Joan Wilson, and many nieces and nephews. He was predeceased by one brother, Walter and two sisters, Helen and Beatrice (Harland McCarthy). Visiation at Rodrigue Montpetit et Fils Inc., 170 Chateauguay St., Huntingdon, QC on Friday, August 3, 2007 from 2 to 4 p.m. and 7 to 9 p.m. and also on Saturday, August 4 at 1 p.m. Funeral service on Saturday, August 4 at 3 p.m. at St-Joseph Church, 16 York, Huntingdon, QC. Inerment *at the Oblate Cemetery in Mission, BC.

STAVELEY, Stanley William - Of Dundee. QC, died in the arms of his family on July 25. 2007. A service of remembrance will be held for him August 12, 2007 at 11 a.m. at Zion United Church, Dundee.

CARD OF THANKS

The family of the late Timothy Ozolin would like to thank everyone for their overwhelming support at the time of his death. The flowers, donations, visits and attendance at the funeral, cards, phone calls, gifts of food, words of support and so many offers to help were very much appreciated, Special thanks to Nelson Weippert and the choir for a beautiful service and to the ladies of the Huntingdon United Church along with many friends who worked so hard to organize and prepare for the reception following the service. The kindness received was wonderful and will not be forgotten.

Stephanie, Mathew and Kyle

I would like to thank my friends and neighbours for their expressions of sympathy following the death of my sister Marjorie Patterson on June 30, 2007. Marjorie who lived in Kemptville, Ontario enjoyed her many visits to Ormstown while she was in good health. Your phone calls, cards, visits and prayers are deeply appreciated by all the

Sincerely, Elizabeth Henshaw

This is a very belated "thank-you", but nonetheless sincere. I have enjoyed and appreciated your cards, good wishes, visits, prayers, "yummy" food and the "musical evening", I received excellent care from Dr. Morin and the staff at the Jewish General Hospital. When I was able to return "home" to the Barrie Memorial, Dr. Brissette and the staff continued the good care. Now that I am home, the Howick area Parish Nursing and the CLSC women are making life much easier for me - I appreciate their care and concern.

Sincerely, Marian Anderson

BURN

ALLEN-LIPENSKY - Michael and Nicole are excited to announce the birth of their daughter Briar Michaela born on July 26, 2007. Proud big brothers are Kiel and Quinn.

AUTHIER-NEAL - Rick, Tara and big sister Riley are thrilled to announce the arrival of Peyton Margaret on July 14, 2007, weighing 7 lb. 5 oz. at St-Mary's Hospital. Proud grandpar-ents are Margaret Cosgrove Authier of Huntingdon and Rick and Irene Neal of Chateauguay, QC.

ELDER-O'GRADY - Overjoyed new parents, Kathryn Elder and David O'Grady of St. Lazare, welcome with love, their son Ryan Thomas O'Grady, born July 22, 2007, weighing 9 lbs. 7 oz. Ready to spoil their first grandson are Gordon and Rachelle Elder of Dundee and Tom and Elisabeth O'Grady of Quebec City.

IN MEMORIAM

McCALLUM, William John - In toving memory of John, the best Dad and Grandpa in the world, who left us so suddenly on August 13,

It has been twenty years since we lost you, but, We still hold you close within our hearts,

And there you will remain, To walk with us throughout our lives,

Until we meet again.

So rest in peace, dear Dad, And thanks for all you've done, We pray that God has given you,

The crown you've truly won. Your loving children,

Dale, Janet, Hugh, Jack and families

STONEHOUSE, Jean - Who passed away August 9, 2004.

Loving memories forever. Your mother Francis and family

STONEHOUSE, George (Guppy) - In loving memory of a dear husband, father, father-inlaw, grandfather and great grandfather, who passed away August 17, 1994.

Your wife Francis and family

WALLER, Grace (née McCaig) - In memory of a dear wife, mother and grandmother who passed away 1 year ago on July 1, 2006. Remembrance is a golden chain, Death tries to break but all in vain;

To have, to love,

And then to part is the greatest sorrow of one's

heart,

The years may wipe out many things, But this they wipe out never

The memory of those happy days when we were

all together. In loving remembrance, Glenn and family



